
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

December 12, 2022 
 
Andy Hague 
Joyce Street Cottages Property Owner's Association, Inc. 
Joyce Street Cottages 
4200 Gabel Drive 
Fayetteville, AR 72703 
 
RE: Permit Number 4957-WR-3, AFIN 72-01805 
 
Dear Mr. Hague: 
 
A review of our records indicates that your permit will expire on November 30, 2023. In accordance 
with your current permit and state regulations, permittees wishing to continue operating subsequent 
to the expiration date of their permit are required to apply for a renewal permit not less than 180 days 
prior to the permit’s expiration date. 
 
A copy of the application forms can be obtained at the following website: 
https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/permits/nodischarge/individual/  
 
Please fill out the applicable application forms and return them to the address below as soon as 
possible. Application forms may also be emailed, in PDF format, to water-permit-
application@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Division of Environmental Quality 
ATTN: Office of Water Quality, No-Discharge Permits 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118  
 
Due to the large number of renewal applications, a complete application must be received no 
later than 180 days prior to the expiration of your permit. Any permit that expires without the 
receipt of a complete renewal application will no longer be valid. In such a case, a new permit 
application must be submitted. Operation of system past the expiration date of the permit will be 
unlawful and may be subject to formal enforcement action. 
 
If our records are incorrect or if you need more time, please respond by letter to either the mailing 
address or email address above no later than June 3, 2023. If you do not desire to renew your permit, 
you must submit a termination request and closure plan (if applicable) to either the mailing address 
or email address above. Failure to submit the requested information could result in enforcement 
action. 
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Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this submittal, 
please contact me at 501-682-0620 or by email at jamal@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jamal Solaimanian, Ph.D., P.E. 
No-Discharge Engineer Supervisor 
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118 
 
cc: Richard Healey, Enforcement Branch Manager, Office of Water Quality 

Leslie Allen-Daniel, Enforcement Coordinator, Office of Water Quality 
 

 


